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Welcoming GMF for SWH (Written by Reasey)

BOUANGERN PASUEVANG (Nya) is a
GMF from Laos. She will be serving the
SWH as an activities coordinator for 2 years
(2024-2026).
Nya says, “My heart always fills with joy of
serving the Lord and sharing the love of God
to others. And now I have the opportunity to
serve with GBGM in Cambodia as a new
GMF, as the activities coordinator at S W H.

I’m excited to become part of the blessing to these girls and the community. Last
weekend, I had a great fellowship with the students and the church members. I
could feel the love as one family in Christ. As John 13:34 says, ‘In this way,
everyone will know that you are my disciples, if you love one another.’” We pray
for her transition to Cambodia and for her faith journey while she is here with us.

Sunday Funday (Written by Reasey)

It has been a while since we had a game fellowship
with the church member. This month, we had a chance
to play volleyball with the young people at church after

the morning service and had
a food fellowship as well. It
was a fun and refreshing
Sunday that we talked and
spent time with our brothers and sisters in Christ,
because in Jesus Christ, we are one family.



For this month, we really appreciated the opportunity

for our participant Yuri to share her testimony with a
young group from Japan and the Philippines who came
to learn and help Cambodian people. We are so
impressed by God's work through Yuri’s life as she

works so hard to
support her family
members. She
said, “My previous journey was hard, but I have
hope through Shine Project for a bright future. I
am just a simple girl but God loves me as his
daughter, so I have everything in my life.” In one
unity of God, we pray for her bright future.

(Written by Youlika)

We Need More TVs!
One thing we learned after making online

materials for children is that not all churches in
Cambodia have projectors or TVs to show the
videos to their children. We have witnessed some
pastors and teachers show videos on their phone
to teach their children. In order to support such

churches, we have been donating TV/stand set to smaller churches in provinces. Once
TV sets were given, some children in the vicinity came to church just to watch videos
on TV! This ended up being an unintentional outreach program! How God uses all
things for the good of those who love God! Please support this ministry by giving to the
Cambodia Mission Initiative (Advance #00230A). It costs $450 to buy 55” TV and a stand.
Be sure to note “TV Sets” when you’re giving so that 100% of your donation can be used for
this ministry!

How to Support: An annual tuition for most of the universities in Phnom Penh is about $600.
Online support: https://advance.umcmission.org/p-393-children-and-youth-scholarships.aspx
Children and Youth Scholarships - Advance # 3020791

To donate by check: Please make your check payable to Advance GCFA and write the Advance #
3020791 on the memo line. (Address: Advance GCFA PO Box 9068 GPO New York, NY 10087-9068)

Contact: Reasey Long (Susanna Wesley Ministries Coordinator) - reasey1155@gmail.com
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